Yosemite Chapter International Code Council
P.O. Box 1525

Modesto, CA 95353-1525 ERATOWL

June 23, 2021

Mr. William Bryant, Nominating Committee Chair
¢/o Dominic Sims, CEO

International Code Council

900 Montclair Road

Birmingham, AL 35213

SUBIJECT: Letter of Recommendation — Mr. James “Jim” Sayers

Dear Nominations Committee,

Mr. Jim Sayers has decided to seek re-election to the ICC Board of Directors as a Director At- Large during
the upcoming Annual Business Meeting in Pittsburg PA. Mr. Sayers is currently serving a two-year term
(three year extended due to COVID) and during his tenure has worked diligently to learn more about the
issues that affect local, state and regional chapters so he can make the best decisions to serve the
membership as well as the ICC organization. He has a desire to continue to serve for the next three years.

Mr. Sayers understands there is a lot of work to do and a great deal is happening with ICC as he continues
to inform chapters of what’s going on so they can be successful. Jim strives to increase professionalism and
raise the profile bar of those working in our industry. Mr. Sayers has worked with the update of the 2020
strategic plan and the established Vision 2025.

Prior to Mr. Sayers’s service on the ICC Board of Directors, he has served on the IAS Board of Directors,
The Building Membership Council for Higher Education Task Force, The Commercial Exam Development
Committee, The Healthcare Committee, The Compliance Code Action Committee, and others. Jim has also
served ICC Region II as Secretary, Treasurer, Vice President, President and Past President and has worked
with and alongside of many talented and dedicated likeminded individuals.

Mr. Sayers has been involved in the Construction Industry for nearly 40 years and the last 27 as a Code
Official. This experience has served Jim well as he has seen and worked on both sides of the industry and
his experience and ICC Board and Committee service has afforded him the opportunity give back to the
industry that has cared for him and this is something he doesn’t take for granted.

Mr. Sayers knows the value of membership and partnerships to be invaluable and a vital part to the success
of ICC. Each perspective from Building, Fire and the partners in private Industry should be heard and
valued.

The Yosemite Chapter believes that Mr. James Sayer will continue to thrive, learn, listen and help shape
the future of ICC. We are pleased to support Mr. Sayers to continue to serve on the ICC Board of Directors
At-Large.

Sipesgrely,

Odom M

esident, Yosemite Chapter International Code Council
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